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February 2, 2023 

Presidents Elect, Rotarians and Guests: 

Welcome to Southwest Presidents Elect Training 
Seminar (SWPETS).  Did you know SWPETS was the 
first multi-district PETS in all of Rotary International?   
45 years ago, this event was created by Past Rotary 
International Director Jim Vanderburg, of the Rotary 
Club of Fullerton (California).  We are proud to have 
recently expanded SWPETS to include District 5000 
representing Hawaii and District 5495 representing the 
northern two thirds of Arizona.   Today SWPETS is comprised of 9 Districts with 
over 500 Rotary Clubs.  

The club president role is vital to not only a clubôs success, but also to a Districtôs 
success and the overall success of Rotary International; without clubs we would 
not have this wonderful organization.   Thank you to the Presidents Elects for 
taking on the assignment of club president; your dedication, and leadership are 
much appreciated.  
 
Whether this PETS is your first experience or you are a returning attendee (aka 
an Encore President), we anticipate you will be informed, entertained, and 
inspired.  The SWPETS committee has worked to bring you a program focused 
on community and strengthening your leadership skills. This weekend is filled with 
wonderful curriculum, amazing speakers, dedicated vendors and exhibitors and 
networking opportunities.  We also have the great pleasure of Rotary International 
President Elect Gordon R. McInally of the Rotary Club of South Queensferry, 
Lothian, Scotland, and Rotary International Director Elect Dan Himelspach of the 
Denver Mile High Rotary Club, joining us this weekend.   
 

On behalf of the SWPETS committee have a fantastic weekend making 
connections, sharing ideas, learning, planning, having fun and making memories.  
We hope you will leave this weekend filled with confidence, knowing you are 
prepared to guide your club in setting and achieving goals in the Rotary year to 
come.   

Congratulations to the Presidents Elect, we are looking forward to your leadership 
in the 2023-24 Rotary year!   

 #PeopleOfAction   #2023SWPETS 

 
Sincerely,                  

                                           Gianna 
                Gianna Richards, Chair  

                  2023 Southwest PETS  
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